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British Automobile Racing Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes – March 7th, 2023
Venue - Texas Lone Star Grill, Dixon Road, Etobicoke, ON.

WELCOME – 20:07





Bryan Rashleigh, President
MINUTES









Paul Einarson made a motion to accept the minutes as if read, which was seconded by Amy Harrison and carried.
DEPARTMENTS

MEMBERSHIP 




Andrea Pegg, Membership Secretary

There are 95 renewals and 12 new members.
TREASURY 





    
 
Paul Clarke, Treasurer

Paul reported we are financially sound.  The only expected expenses are from the rescheduled BARC Ice Prix.
WRRC/SOCIAL
BARC will share a booth at Motorama with the F1200 Series. Phil Wang will be there with a F1200 car and Jonathon Rashleigh’s Ice Racing car will also be in the booth. 
REGIONAL RACE/ORO  




 Scott Ellsworth, Race Director 

There is nothing new to report.

RACE COMMITTEE



The 2023 rules were discussed, and they have been posted on the CASC website. 
HONDA INDY TORONTO






Scott Ellsworth

There is nothing new to report at this time.
ICE RACING 



Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Organizer
Wayne’s report:
The BARC 2023 Ice Prix is scheduled for this weekend, March 11 and 12, the last race of the season.  This past weekend was mild and there were a number of dirt patches showing in the corners and the front straight was slushy by the end of the weekend.  Tom Prentice and the Kinsmen have and are working hard to save the track and have told us that we will be able to race this weekend.  All the arrangements have been made and will be finalized this week.
The current CASC Ice Race Director Brad Elkins resigned from the position effective immediately last week.  He felt pressured by a number of racers that were pushing for changes to the studded class rules and took these suggestions personally.  At the Spring Drivers’ meeting John Trimble was narrowly elected to the position.  John has extensive summer race experience and is a member of the Minden Kinsmen Club. I have spoken with John and he is excited about taking on this position and I am looking forward to working with him.
In an effort to save the track from the amount of wear brought on by the current studded tires, the Kinsmen are pushing for a single manufacturer spec stud tire for the series.  All of the club organizers feel having a single manufacturer is a dangerous idea.  Our suggestion is to have any studded tire that meets the requirements of the Ontario Ministry of Transportation allowed in the series.  This prevents any issues if one manufacturer suddenly disappears.  This decision is yet to be decided.  
We’re hoping the weather stays cold so we can get this last weekend in.

Bryan has also been looking into available studded tires in the market.
TRS





Tom Cressman
There was nothing new to report.
NEWSLETTER
 




Amy Harrison

Amy had planned to send the BARC Ice Prix report to the BARC UK magazine, however the rescheduling of the race prevented that from happening.  She will send the information after the race weekend.

She has updated the BOD information with BARC UK.

She was asked about the BARC UK magazines and if we can start receiving them again.  She will follow up.
OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.
NEW BUSINESS

Bob Page reported Megan Gilkes will be competing in the F1 Academy in 2023.
Amy Harrison reported she purchased the F1 App and the content makes it well worth it at $80. 

Buy/Sell

Amy Harrison’s father has his Lincoln Town Car Cartier for sale.  Please contact Amy if you are interested. 

Bryan Rashleigh has a Subaru Outback engine for sale.

Adjournment

Wayne made a motion for adjournment which was seconded by Lily Weedon at 20:52
 .
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: at the Lone Star Texas Grill (upstairs) – April 4th, 2023, at 20:00 pm.

